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Teamwork Makes the Dreamwork 
 

I have said this phrase so often with my family as we are working together, 

specifically around my boys, that if we accomplish something and I don’t say it one of them 

will come up to me and say, “Dad, teamwork makes the _______?” (You see, whoever says 

the phrase in the family leaves the last word unspoken so the rest of us can chime in and 

finish it, get it, teamwork in the saying of the phrase teamwork…? Good.) My sons can 

repeat the phrase verbatim. We as a church probably understand what this phrase means. We 

may even claim to champion the meaning of the phrase knowing we are better together than 

we are apart. But are we fully devoted to living it out?  

 

 

2021 has been filled with many blessings. Those blessings have also created unique 

challenges for us as a congregation. Several families and couples have walked away from us; 

some even have walked away from the Lord. There have been hurt emotions and problems 

that have reared their ugly head causing some relationships to splinter. We have also had 13 

new families choose to identify with us as their local church family. What does all this 

mean? I believe it is possible in the midst of these blessings and challenges to “feel” lost in 

the shuffle. A couple left and they were my people. A decision was made that turned that 

family/individual away from involvement and openness. Something happened in someone’s 

personal life that caused them to pull away just a bit. I believe it is possible that there may be 

some families/couples/individuals in our church family that doesn’t feel so “family-ish.” 

There could be some who consider themselves on the periphery of our church Body and 

because of comfort, callous, routine, or hurt emotions (whatever reason you/they would like 

to insert) they may just sit on the outside waiting to come back in or drift away entirely.  

 

 

You, they, I, we all need to hear this…Teamwork Makes the Dreamwork. We need 

each individual, couple, and family to buy in and be bought in for Florence Blvd to reach her 

full potential next year. Being bought in means some may have to swallow pride and be 

bigger than their hurt feelings. Being bought in means some may have to stretch beyond their 

comfort zone for deeper involvement. Being bought in means you may have to switch your 

pew so you can be a source of encouragement to those who are in need. Being bought in may 

mean that some will have to step up in roles of leadership they’ve never been in before. 

Why? Because it’s only through teamwork that we can make the dreamwork!  

 

        Austin Johnson 

 

 

                     



    FOR THE RECORD 

Sunday AM: 244 / On Line Views: 169 

Sunday School: 196 / On Line Views: N/A 

Sunday PM: 173 / On Line Views: 152  

Wednesday: 153 / On Line Views: 128 

Budget: $13,300 

Contribution: $ 20,428 
************************************************ 

MEETINGS 

There will be an Elders and Deacons meeting TODAY 

at 3 pm, followed by a Men’s Incorporation meeting at 4 

pm. 

********************************************** 

BABY GIRL SHOWER 

All ladies are invited to a Baby Girl Shower, honoring 

the Johnson Family, TODAY from 2:30-4:00 pm, in the 

Family Room. Hostess will be Shower Team # 3. 

Registered at Walmart and Amazon. 

 

 

SYMPATHY 

We express our sympathy to Colton Clifton and his family in the passing away of his dad, Michael Clifton. He 

passed away on December 29
th
. 

 

{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}{}                                                                   

              52 WEEK BIBLE READING PLAN 

Week 2 

Sunday (Epistles) Romans 3-4 
 

Monday (The Law) Genesis 4-7 
 

Tuesday (History) Joshua 6-10 
 

Wednesday (Psalms) Psalms 3-5 
 

Thursday (Poetry) Job 3-4 
 

Friday (Prophecy) Isaiah 7-11 
 

Saturday (Gospels) Matthew 3-4 

***************************************************************************************** 

LIGHTS IN THE CHURCH BUILDING 

Lights are being left on, throughout the church building, following services. If you are the last one or think you 

are the last one in the building, please turn them off. 

 

***************************************************************************************** 

DIAPER POUNDING 

We will have a Baby Girl Diaper Pounding, for Conner Webster, beginning today and will go through, Sunday, 

January  30
th
. Items may be placed, in the basket,located in the main foyer. 

 

***************************************************************************************** 

2021 IN REVIEW 

Baptisms: 3; Births: 1; Deaths: 5; Marriages: 4; Placed Membership: 13 families; Responses: 25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JANUARY MISSIONARY  

OF THE MONTH 

Evands Pierre 

C/O Jean-Claubert Belton 

Carrefour Michaud #46 Route Malpasse 

Entrée Double Harvest 

Croix des Bouquets 

Haiti 

Thanks to all my church family for the recent birthday 

cards.  They made my day so special.  I love all of you so 

much. 

I have also recently witnessed such awesome worship leaders 

in our youth boys and girls.  Thank you so much for giving 

that time to God, and leading us in such a wonderful way.  I 

encourage you to keep up the good work. 

Cheri Suns 

 


